
Club Champs                                             June 2022

THANK YOU!

& CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL WHO ENTERED!

We missed having club champs in 2020 and 2021 and it was fantastic to
be able to put it on again this year in the recent Queens Birthday long
weekend. Congratulations to all who played, supported, watched,
organised and helped on the day. And a HUGE thank you to the parents
who jumped in to help with tidying up and cleaning afterwards, both the
grounds and the clubrooms. This willingness to pitch in and help out was
noticed and very much appreciated. “Many hands make light work”

Hopefully 2022 will see more and more social and competition events
being hosted at the club so it would be great if we could all take care of
our facilities. We often get positive comments from visitors on how lovely
our club environment is. Lets make sure we keep that reputation.

Huge thanks too of course to Ben and his team for organising. There is a
large amount of work that goes into organising draws etc and making sure
it all runs smoothly and to plan.

Here’s a link to the results page:

https://tournaments.tennis.com.au/tournament/376E89B3-A094-4074-9D18
-FD1E463248E8

Club Champs Report - by Bonnie

Club champs was the best thing to do on the Queens Birthday weekend.
We were sad about the rain on Sunday but we all got to play on Monday so
it didn't matter.
I loved seeing my team partner Katelyn play her matches in Hot Shots. I
loved playing with new people and meeting people from other teams. My
favourite match to watch was Jessica and Mia because it was entertaining.
My favourite match to play was girls doubles with Jessica because she was
really nice to me. Ben is great at cooking sausages and everyone had a
fantastic time. I can't wait for the next club champs but I think they should
be in March because of the warmer weather and I hope everyone from all
the different days plays next time so we can all have fun together.

https://tournaments.tennis.com.au/tournament/376E89B3-A094-4074-9D18-FD1E463248E8
https://tournaments.tennis.com.au/tournament/376E89B3-A094-4074-9D18-FD1E463248E8


Junior Competitions

Our HE Parker Juniors are half way through the Winter 2022 Season. With
3 Saturday teams in the top four, we have 10 teams ranging from B1
Special (just short of A Grade) to Junior Development Orange Ball. We are
aiming to have a dedicated person take on the role of Sunday Junior Venue
Supervisor and Convenor in the future. It would also be wonderful to have
some parents on Committee. Please don't be shy and reach out to me if
you'd like to contribute to local community in this way. You'll get to meet
lovely people who are involved in other parts of our busy club activity.

Andrea - Junior Convenor

Midweek Competitions

We have a team playing on Wednesday who played the semi-finals,
unfortunately lost by 1-2 points. Their next season starts Wednesday 13th
July.

We have 2 teams playing on Thursday. Section 3 finished 5 on the ladder
for season 1 & Section 6 who played & won their grand final 5/46-1/30.
Congratulations to Lyn Whiteley, Barb Catto, Dianne King, Leha Nemeth,
Ros Brereton & to our emergencies, Viv White & Carole Hamilton.

Thursday will see only section 3 playing, starting 14th July.

If you are interested in playing mid week ladies. Please ring Ros Brereton
0412 869 403

Night Competitions

The Lilydale competition is well under way with a team playing on
Wednesday nights.

The KDNTA (Knox) competition starts back for Season 2 / 2022 the week
beginning 25th July and we have several teams in that competition on
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday nights.

Keep your eyes open on the notice board to see how all our teams, junior
and senior, night and midweek, as they progress through their seasons.

Key Dates

27th June to 29th June - Holiday Program Clinic 1 at HE Parker
4th July to 6th July - Holiday Program Clinic 2 at HE Parker

See Ben or Advantedge Tennis for details

Term 3 starts Monday 11th July

25th July - KDNTA Night season starts

29th June to 10th July - Wimbledon!!!!
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First Aid & Safety

It’s common to focus on safety in the workplace or maybe your school. But
we should also be safety conscious at home and at play, including here at
the courts. If you see something unsafe please let the committee or a coach
know about it.

We have ice packs in the freezer for minor or initial sporting injuries like
sprains. There is a first aid kit in the pantry for other minor accidents. For
more serious accidents please record these in the Minor Incident Registry
near the kitchen window. And of course for serious and major situations
please always call an ambulance without delay.

Help wanted

We need your help - running a club relies on members and volunteers and
we need your help to keep things ticking along.
In particular we need committee members for next year as we have some
members moving on. If you’re interested in learning more, have experience
to give or just happy to help out please speak to one of the committee or
email secretary@hprtc.org.au
It’s a great way to meet others involved in the club, and make your club the
best it can be.

2021 / 2022 Committee

President: Sue Cornish, president@hprtc.org.au
Vice President: James Wotherspoon
Maintenance: Mal McDonald, maintenance@hprtc.org.au

0407 303 407
Secretary: Erina Wotherspoon, secretary@hprtc.org.au

0409 868 789
Treasurer: Devina Ditchfield, treasurer@hprtc.org.au
Membership Rep: Chris Wishart, 9729 3662
Night Reps: Chris Wishart and James Wotherspoon
Mid-week Ladies: Ros Brereton, 9729 3259
Junior Convenor: Andrea Johnson
Head Coach: Ben Longridge, coach@hprtc.com.au

0413 619 028
General Committee: Don Hamilton, 0414 538 336, don@hprtc.org.au

Banking Details

Bank:  Bendigo Bank Account:  HE Parker TC
BSB:  633 000 Account No.:  133 850 826

Memberships will be due soon as we’re fast approaching the end of 22/23.
Keep your eyes open for correspondence and reach out if you think you
have missed an email / communication.
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